

Athabasca Denesuline Né Né Land Corporation

Athabasca Denesųliné Né Né Land Corporation Box 23126 South Hill P.O. Prince Albert SK S6V 8A7

Phone: (306) 953-7287

January 20, 2023

Tara Arko, Director Technical Services Nunavut Impact Review Board P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 sent via email: tarko@nirb.ca; info@nirb.ca

RE: Meliadine Extension Project Proposal assessment process (NIRB File No. 11MN034)

Dear members of the board,

The Athabasca Denesuliné Né Né Land Corporation (ADNLC) is writing to formally request intervener status in the Meliadine Mine Extension Assessment process. This letter comes as follow up to conversations we have had with both NIRB and NMPO over the last month. We request full participation in all future public reviews, information sessions, and hearings.

The ADNLC represents three Denesuliné First Nations located in Northern Saskatchewan including Hatchet Lake, Black Lake, and Fond-du-Lac. While our present-day communities are located in Northern Saskatchewan, the lands on which we hunt, trap, fish, harvest, and engage in cultural activities, now and for thousands of years, called Nuhenéné in our Denesuliné language, extend into present day Northwest Territories and Nunavut.

Barren-ground caribou are the cornerstone of our culture and way of life. Our communities rely greatly on the Qamanirjuaq herd and any disturbance or potential impact to this herd will have an impact on our rights, interests, culture, and livelihood now and for future generations. We have serious concerns about how the proposed project extensions may have an impact on the caribou, both from the individual project scale and a cumulative impacts context.

Email: Freda.randhile@adnlc.ca Chief Joseph Custer Reserve # 201 Mailing address: Box 23126 South Hill PO, Prince Albert, Sask. S6V 8A7

Phone: (306) 953-7287 Fax: (306) 763-2973

The Athabasca Denesuliné Né Né Land Corporation must be included in any assessment process for any project that may have an impact on the Qamanirjuaq herd throughout its entire range.

In order for our communities to most fully participate, hosting community meetings in our communities is our preference. If travel is required to attend sessions in other communities, we will require resources for travel for members from each of our three communities as well as technical advisors from the ADNLC office.

Sincerely,

Ron Robillard, Chief Negotiator,

Athabasca Denesyliné Né Né Land Corporation (ADNLC)

Cc: Boyan Tracz, Northern Major Projects Office: boyan.tracz@cannor.gc.ca

Kaitlyn Bakker, Northern Major Projects Office: kaitlyn.bakker2@cannor.gc.ca

Emily Koide, Nunavut Impact Review Board: ekoide@nirb.ca

Keith Morrison, Nunavut Impact Review Board, kmorrison@nirb.ca

Kim Pawley, CIRNAC: kim.pawley@rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca

Jennifer Walsh, CIRNAC: Jennifer.Walsh@rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca